
PTA Minutes – 17th April 2018 

Present – Mrs Phillips, Mrs Mace-Butler, Ms Crompton, Mr Oliver, Ms Gendell, Ms 

Hall-Green 

• Summer fete – agreed that it will take place on Saturday 7th July 2018 1pm-

5pm. This is so we can make it a good event for the school.  

• Charlene is going to contact local businesses and shops to ask for raffle 

prizes, Jackie to type up these letters to give to Charlene to hand out. 

Charlene also to contact anyone who would like to run a stall- we decided 

that we would charge the stall holders £5 and a a suggested donation of a 

raffle prize.  

• Band – Liz to contact her brother’s Jazz band to see if they would be happy 

to play. Mr Oliver suggested contacting Humphry Davy school to see if any 

of the school’s bands would like to play too. Perhaps the school choir could 

sing too.  

• The stalls so far confirmed for the fete are a toy, tombola, book and sweet 

stall. Letters will be sent out closer to the time to ask for donations of 

these. 

• Ms Gendell to contact Party Karts to see if they are free on this date. 

Prices to be confirmed.  

• BBQ – Ask Kelly Durham if she is happy to do this again.  

• Face Painting – Ask Dominique Rendell if she is happy to also do this again.  

• Mrs Phillips to contact the RNLI to see if they are happy to come along to 

the fete also. 

• Obstacle course – Mr Oliver is happy to organise this – he can get hold of 

some tyres and we have lots of resources to use in the shipping containers at 

school. 

• We agreed that all stalls, bands and games should be booked by the next 

meeting. This is so we can start advertising as soon as possible.  

 

• Ice cream Fridays – We can buy ice lollies from Tesco, Charlene suggested 

asking for donations of these as it has been heard that the supermarkets 

donate these to other schools! We can then sell them for 50p on the school 



playground every Friday afternoon during the summer. Mrs Phillips is happy 

to do this but another volunteer would be great please.  

 

• Y6 Social Evening – The date of 29th June 3:30-5:30pm was decided. There 

will be games, a BBQ and music for the children. Marney is going to look in to 

sorting out the leavers hoodies. We also to need to find out where the 

diarys for the leavers are ordered from.  

 

• AOB – It was mentioned that the sensory garden is looking a bit unkempt! Liz 

and Ala to start a gardening club for the KS2 children to start next 

Thursday. Liz to type a letter to be sent out today or tomorrow. It will be on 

a first come, first served basis and we will take a maximum of 15 children. 

After half term we will then invite KS1 children to join too. This is so the 

KS2 children can learn how to look after a garden and then pass these skills 

on to the younger children.  

 

• Liz to visit the scrap store soon to replenish our supplies and use some of 

these to make things to go in the sensory garden to brighten it up a bit.  

 

• Next meeting – Tuesday 1st May at 3:30pm at school. Parents welcome to 

bring their children.  

 


